A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: AUGUST 2010

HEADLINE NEWS

The Equality and Human Rights Commission is using its legal powers to conduct a formal inquiry into disability-related harassment. It is examining the experience of disabled people, and their family, friends and carers, in addition to considering whether those who have experienced harassment have been supported by public authorities. It is also asking organisations and public authorities to tell them how they are responding to disability-related harassment. Click here

 HYPERLINK "http://www.equalityhumanrights.com/legislative-framework/formal-inquiries/inquiry-into-disability-related-harassment/call-for-evidence/#individuals_" 
 for more information.  The deadline for submissions is 10 September 2010.

DIGNITY TRAINING WORKSHOPS

Using Human Rights to Maintain Dignified Care 

Wednesday 10 November 2010, RNIB Cymru, Cardiff Bay

This workshop is run in partnership with Morgan Cole Solicitors

Dignified Care Despite Difficult Colleagues 

17 November 2010 , Cowbridge, South Wales

Dignity is More Than a Word 

18 November 2010, Age Cymru, Cardiff

RESPONSE TO REQUEST FOR INFORMATION

Last month we asked people to let us know if they were involved in auditing agency nurses. Whilst we did not receive any information specific to this, we were contacted by the Director of the Social Care Workforce Research Unit at King's College London. She reported that a study of agency workers in social care has recently been undertaken and the study will shortly be published on King’s College website.

OUR ACTIVITIES

In the last month we have:

submitted written evidence to the Commissioner for Older People (Wales) review of dignity and respect of older people in hospital

contributed to the development of the Patient’s Forum Ambulance Services (London) dignity standards 

submitted information to the Nursing and Midwifery Council Fitness to Practise review that is being carried out by the Council for Health Regulatory Excellence

met with Healthcare Inspectorate Wales to discuss its recent safeguarding report and the findings from spot checks that were carried out last year in EMI units. Click here to read more 

written an article for the Council for Health Regulatory Excellence’s newsletter

written an article for the Vale of Glamorgan Older People’s Forum’s newsletter

been contacted by a producer from Channel Four about a programme that they are planning

FEEDBACK

Newsletter

“Your organisation shines like a beacon on behalf of patients/carers and all your time, effort, enthusiasm and commitment ensures that the beacon continues to shine and grow brighter and I only wish we had a similar organisation in London. We have many organisations who state they represent and speak on behalf of patients/carers but none are as robust, rigorous, progressive or proactive as yours.” 

“Having read your newsletter and been very impressed by the layout and information included, please include me on your mailing list.”

“Many thanks for an excellent June 2010 newsletter”

“A wonderful newsletter, thank you”

“Thanks for newsletter - very interesting”

Website

“I have just visited your website again, and once again I find it very impressive”

Dignity Ward feedback

“I like the resource, it’s simple, effective and gets to the point”

“I am a trainer in the care sector and this will help me immensely”

“Very useful, thanks”

“One of the Matrons for Medicine, and Older People would very much like to learn from your experiences and share in good practice”  

“Thank you so much, I have looked at the material and the case studies will be ideal.”

“I will certainly feedback to you after the next study day. Keep up the good work”

THANKS

We would like to thank the:

Queen’s Nursing Institute which is including a link from its website to ours 

Nursing & Midwifery Council for making Dignity Ward available to download from it’s website 

And, many thanks to the many other people who support us by passing on our newsletter and other information through their networks – it is much appreciated!

RESOURCES

New guide to UN convention on the rights of persons with disabilities

A guide to the UN Convention on the Rights of Disabled Persons (UNCRDP) has been published by the Equality and Human Rights Commission. It will help people to challenge injustices and improve services for themselves and others and will help organisations understand what their responsibilities are.

Equality Act Guidance 2010

The Equalities & Human Rights Commission has created a series of guidance documents to help explain the Act and provide practical examples on how the law has changed. There is guidance for employers, workers, service providers and service users. Guidance for education providers and students will be available in September. A web based version of the guidance will be launched in mid August.

Guidance for elderly patients with hip fractures

Guidance for elderly patients on the care they should expect to receive following a hip fracture is now available from the National Hip Fracture Database.

NEWS

General Medical Council (GMC) Equality Scheme 2011 - 2014

The General Medical Council has launched the main online consultation on the Equality Scheme 2011-2014. The Scheme will set out how GMC hopes to meet its statutory duties under current and forthcoming equality legislation. The consultation ends on 15 October 2010.

Rural dimensions of elder abuse: contributions to the No Secrets review from rural older people

In a contribution to the review of guidance document No secrets, Michelle Cornes et al. report the views of a group of older people living in a rural community on the topic of elder abuse.

Implementation of patient safety alerts

This Action Against Medical Accidents (AVMA) report looks at the implementation of patient safety alerts issued by the National Patient Safety Agency. It shows that there is still a large number of trusts that have not complied with the alerts and also points to unsatisfactory monitoring and regulation of non-compliance with patient safety alerts. 

Runcorn care worker abused residents with dementia

An internal investigation is under way at a Cheshire care home after a support worker was convicted of abusing dementia sufferers. Kerry Murphy punched, slapped and verbally abused a group of residents at St Luke's Nursing Home in Runcorn.

Case review over Coventry woman's bed sores death

A 91-year-old Coventry woman died after being admitted to hospital with bed sores, which she got while being cared for at home. The case review concluded better communication between health and social care workers would have improved her care and her deterioration would have been noticed and addressed more quickly.

Following the report the city council said it was renewing its commitment to protect vulnerable adults.

Hospital put dying patient in storage cupboard for being too noisy on ward
Nurses put dying woman in a hospital storage cupboard overnight because they said she was being too noisy. Dora Duggan, 81, who was terminally ill and suffering from dementia, was moved from her ward to a  room which was full of boxes and was being used for storage at the time.

Tameside Hospital told to improve patient care

The BBC has reported that a hospital in Greater Manchester has been told to improve its patient care by an independent health watchdog. The Local Involvement Network (Link) has recommended Tameside Hospital also improves its staffing, leadership and communication with patients. The recommendations follow a meeting organised by Link in May, when patients and families spoke about their experiences of the hospital.

Learning and implications from Mid Staffordshire NHS Foundation Trust

This Monitor report sets out the actions taken and progress against each of the 14 recommendations in the internal audit report, published in September 2009. These recommendations covered assessment, compliance and intervention activities as well as wider structural matters related to the regulation of healthcare.

CQC lifts restrictions on Mid Staffs

The Health Service Journal has reported that five of the six licence restrictions placed on Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust have been lifted by the Care Quality Commission (CQC), following an interim report on the trust’s progress against recommendations made in a 2009 report by the Healthcare Commission. The CQC's report says mortality rates have fallen, more nurses have been employed, and patient experience has improved at the trust.

Nurses suspended at scandal-hit hospital

The Daily Telegraph has reported that 15 nurses have been suspended for failing to improve standards at a hospital where as many as 1,200 patients died due to appalling standards of care. 

Cure the NHS

Cure the NHS, the group who exposed the failings in Mid Staffordshire have now established groups in other parts of the country: London, Hampshire, the North West and Heart of England. 

Trust sorry for elderly 'leaving hospital malnourished'

The Belfast Trust director of nursing has apologised after claims some older people leave hospital malnourished. Age Northern Ireland said elderly patients were being left hungry because they were unable to eat the food left on their hospital tray.

NHS complaints volume rises

Parliamentary and health service ombudsman Ann Abraham dealt with a 45% rise in complaints in 2009-10, according to a new report. In 2009-10, the Ombudsman dealt with 14,429 NHS complaints, up from 6,780 in 2008-09. Some 44% were about NHS hospital, specialist or acute trusts; 27% were about GPs and 17% were about primary care trusts. Some 5% were about dentists and 10% about mental health, social care and learning disability trusts.

Will stopping safety checks on overseas nurses put us at risk?

The Daily Mail reports on the news from the Autumn EU nurses will no longer be required to show they have looked after patients in the past three years or kept up-to-date with training, as previously demanded by the Nursing and Midwifery Council.

This means thousands will be able to work in this country without undergoing the full safety checks (non-EU recruits will still undergo full range checks including language).

Regulate HCAs now, warns review

There is an urgent need to regulate assistant practitioners because they are being increasingly used as substitutes for registered nurses, a major review carried out by the National Nursing Research Unit has warned.  The review says there are strong patient safety grounds for regulating all healthcare assistants. But the report authors said there was a particularly urgent need to regulate HCAs working in band 4 assistant practitioner roles as they are used as a substitute for nurses rather than as a supporting and supervised role, as originally intended.

The nature and consequences of support workers in a hospital setting

This NIHR Service Delivery and Organisation programme report finds that healthcare assistants are often under-utilised within the NHS. The authors assessed the use and consequences of support worker roles in hospitals from the perspective of different stakeholders and looked at whether these roles vary between and within hospitals, between different departments, and by different supporting roles.

Diabetes prevention could decrease dementia risk

The Nursing Times has reported on a study that indicates that tackling depression and diabetes, as well as increasing intake of fruit and vegetables, could hold the key to reducing the number of dementia cases. 

Dementia Voice Nurse evaluation

An evaluation of Housing 21's Dementia Voice Nurse pilot project has highlighted the need to raise awareness among family carers, care staff and other professionals of how to recognise when people with dementia are nearing the end of their lives, and the actions that need to be taken at that time.

The route to success in end of life care - achieving quality in acute hospitals

This King's Fund guide aims to provide practical support for NHS managers and clinicians responsible for delivering end of life care. It can help trusts re-shape how their staff work with each other, their patients, their community and their social care partners to improve care quality and meet the quality, innovation, productivity and prevention agenda.

Anti-psychotic drugs given to one in five older people

Nursing Times has reported on research that shows that almost a fifth of older people in Scotland who have dementia are being given anti-psychotic and psychotropic drugs. Scientists at the University of Dundee said the drugs are known to be of limited benefit and may cause significant harm to patients. The drugs have long been used on dementia patients in an attempt to deal with their behavioural and psychological disturbances.

Careless: funding long-term care for the elderly

This Policy Exchange report recommends that the Commission on the Funding of Care considers three specific funding models: the King’s Fund partnership model; a social insurance model as used in Europe; and a hybrid model whereby the State guarantees some level of care, but people are required to top-up for their long term care through insurance or annuity backed products.

Neath Port Talbot Advocacy report published

The Neath Port Talbot Older Persons Implementation Group has published a report on local advocacy services. It looks at current provision and future recommendations relating to Advocacy for Older People in the Neath Port Talbot area. For a copy of the report email g.c.halfpenny@neath-porttalbot.gov.uk
Continuing NHS Healthcare - The National Framework for Implementation in Wales

The Minister for Health and Social Services, Edwina Hart, has issued guidance to Health Boards on a Framework for Implementing Continuing NHS Healthcare in Wales. The Guidance contains a decision making tool which is to be used to assess an individuals eligibility to receive continuing healthcare funding. The National Framework will become operative from 16 August 2010.

Care Compare Wales

Visit the Care Forum Wales website to locate accredited care providers across Wales.  All are members of Care Forum Wales, which means they have signed up to the Care Forum Wales Dignity in Care Charter and are fully supportive of the Memorandum of Understanding signed between Care Forum Wales, Welsh Local Government Association and the Association of Directors of Social Services, Wales an initiative launched by the Welsh Assembly Government as part of providing quality care service.

NHS 'silences' 170 whistleblowers

The Health Service Journal has reported that a total of 170 whistle blowing doctors have been made to sign a confidentiality contract in the past 10 years, according to information passed to Channel 4 News and the Bureau of Investigative Journalism.

Doctors who expose bad practice within their organisation are supposed to be protected by the law and are not allowed to be gagged. According to the joint investigation, which used data from freedom of information requests, the gagging being carried out by NHS management is an attempt to divert attention from complaints, such as of botched operations by surgeons or managers faking treatment waiting times.

EVENTS

BIHR's Annual Conference - Human Rights at Home: Transforming Services, Changing Lives

18 November 2010, London

For further information email estuart@bihr.org.uk 

Coming of Age: Dementia in the 21st Century

19-21 October 2010, London

For further information visit: www.londondementiaconference.com
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CONTACT / SEND NEWS / SUBSCRIBE 

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

A Dignified Revolution

Britannia House, 11 High St, Cowbridge   CF71 7AD

Tel: 07811 159800

info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

www.dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

